
LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

November 17, 2014 
 
 
 
ITEM:  III.C. 
 
 
TOPIC: Gifts to Niji-Iro Japanese Immersion Elementary School 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District accept 
the generous donation of items totaling $39,394.68 from MJBEF (Ted Delphia) and 
Himawari Preschool (Mitsuyo Delphia) to the Niji-Iro Japanese Immersion Elementary 
School.  
 
 
RATIONALE: 
 
The donations will help enhance student learning at Niji-Iro Japanese Immersion 
Elementary School. The total donation includes: $17,747.21 for seven classroom 
interactive teacher stations; $8,817.61 for Japanese textbooks; $6,458.90 for Japanese 
library books; $3,622.60 for library shelves, tables, chairs; $2,063 for Japanese flag pole 
installation; $600 for classroom tables and chairs; $484.36 for supplemental text books 
for staff.  
 
 
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: 
 
None 
 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL: 
 
Stacy Jenkins 
 
 
EXHIBITS: 
 
None 
 
 


